Soderville Athletic Association

Annual Board Meeting Minutes

Date: October 8, 2013
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Not in Attendance
Others in Attendance

Nancy Nelson
Eric Feigum

Corryn Anderson

Various SBAA members

Meeting called to order by Greg Zimmer at 7:00p.m.
Tom D. made a motion to approve the minutes from the October 9, 2012 annual meeting,  Mike L. seconded the motion, motion approved.
President’s Report
Greg Zimmer started the meeting by thanking all the board members for  everything they have done this past year.  Then he introduced Eric Feigum, the Blaine High School Varsity Baseball coach.  Eric Feigum said he came to the meeting to say thanks for the mound that SBAA helped contribute to financially and with volunteers at the high school baseball field. From all of them at BHS he wants to say they appreciate everything we did to help.  He knows we had a lot of volunteers working on that too.  Greg asked if there is a possible way that Eric can be more involved with the youth baseball program.  Eric said he would do whatever we want to have him help as far as coming to board meetings and sharing information and whatever else.  Eric sent some of the baseball kids back to Soderville to play this year and that worked out well.  It would be great to get a plan for the junior class of ball players too so that may be something we discuss more later.
Greg then continued and thanked the board members and said that we did a lot this year.  He said that Gail and Trent Hensler  did a great job scheduling the umpires and  Corryn did a great job with concessions and scheduling and we had a great profit for concessions this year.  He also thanked Nancy Nelson as the Operations Manager.  

SBAA moved to the new building in January and it took a lot of hard work and City council meetings to get the new building.  We do have some complaints about the building though, mostly that it is not big enough.  We made good ties with Council and we are under more scrutiny from the City because we are renting from them but we are working that out.  It will take some work from someone to get this building to be more usable.
We got our new name of SBAA with adding Traveling Baseball and have made great strides adding that program.  

Ernie then talked about Traveling Baseball and said the year went great besides their tournament in May getting rained out.  They are a great league within the conference.  There were 13 teams and the winning % was about 70% so that was very successful.  The talent showed this fall when they had tryouts because there were so many kids that came to tryout and that is a true sign of a quality program.  They expanded from 7 to 12 members on their board so they have many that are interested in helping.  Ernie also said it has been a great year in 2013 with joining SBAA and especially having Nancy’s help on things to free up their time.  
Chris Vogel talked about SBAA Traveling Fastipitch program and said they have 22 teams from 8U-18U;, they do elite teams and A, B and C.  They just had tryouts and have proven to be one of the premier leagues in the state.  We are definitely the biggest and maybe the best in the north area.  It is going great and we have tons of parents that help out and many parents are at the meetings getting involved.  We are strong on numbers and strong financially and it was a great year for wins for them too.  Traveling Fastptich has grown in the last 10 years from 2 teams to 22 so that has been great.

Greg said to go with that is why we are one association with the boys now too so they can try out for AAA or AA or a rec team so they won’t quit playing.  Coach Feigum realizes that there is a place for all these kids to play so we can flow them all the way to the high school program.  We will never let any kids down without a place to play.  
Treasurer’s Report 
Mike L. had a report for everyone to see.  Mike talked about the graph on his first page and the participation breakdown by league and the % of the in-house vs. traveling 59% of our program is in-house baseball.  The 7 year trend is on the left side and the numbers on in-house baseball are declining and in-house fastpitch has been decreasing because we don’t have in-house anymore at 10U and older.  We are also supporting Town Ball which is just one team of players and Traveling Baseball had 114 players.  Mike said it the numbers seem to look stable but we have to remember that the numbers include the traveling baseball; overall there are less kids playing ball each year.

The revenue forecast for 2013 is on the next page.  Half of the revenue is registration and a big portion is concessions and fundraisers.  The rest is mostly from tournaments and volunteer fees.  

For expenses our largest is 22% which is support expenses;  payroll, rent, insurance.  Then we have other expenses making that up too; like uniforms, tournaments , concessions and umpires.  Our concessions expenses were much improved from last year.
Capital Improvements – Mike explained that one reason we create a budget is so we have money set aside to make improvements within the organization.  This year we brain stormed as a board and came up with a list of improvements and then made choices on what was most important.  We spent $3,100 on this building  for the modifications to move in and money on the batting cage.  We spent money on the storage and pitching matts for softball.  As far as fields we added the BHS mound, the ATV and the freezer.  We have a big wish list that will roll into 2014 and beyond so it will be up to the board to look at those and make them happen and determine the priorities.  He is thinking we should get to the City before they do their planning meetings so we can get our stuff into their budget.  Greg asked what are the balance sheet numbers and Mike said we have $126,000 as of the end of August, and that will go down yet this year with additional expenditures we have.   Greg commented that is takes money to get started for each season so there has to be a balance in the account at the beginning of the season.  We need a certain amount to start next year.
Public Forum
Chet Latawiec was a 15U coach this year and was here and wanted to give some input.  Chet said that it was great they fixed that mound at BHS and he would also like to have a couple covers at Soderville field to help that field when it is wet.  They water that field so it is always wet.  Chet thinks it would be great for our coaches to have access to the shed at BHS field so they don’t have to haul stuff down there every time.  Ernie thinks maybe we would be able to get a key for that building for our coaches to use that play there.  
Jennifer Bohr is a fastpitch parent and she is coming on behalf of working concessions at the stand.  She would like to share some of her thoughts about improving concessions.  She thinks the current shape of the building makes it difficult to operate efficiently and that maybe have a separate window with a line for players would be a good idea.  She also thinks running water would be wonderful.  Adding to the menu would be great – walking taco would be a nice addition and she mentioned to Corryn about changing pricing so it is easier for people that are working there.
Elect New Board Members

There is one vacant position on the board and 4 board members that are leaving with their terms being up.  The board members leaving are Tom Dreshar, Mike Laciskey, Mike Stone and  Greg Zimmer.  So there are 5 open spots.
We proceeded to have people present at the meeting get nominated to be on the board..
1. Eric Potthoff – nominated by Diane Mullins

2. Diane Mullins – nominated by Tom Dreshar

3. Trent Hensler – nominated by Carly Nyberg

4. Steve Meglen – nominated by Corinne Olson

5. Chet Latawiec – nominated by Ernie Johnson
Corinne Olson made a motion to vote in all the nominated board members, Ernie Johnson seconded, motion approved.  We have 5 new board members effective 10/08/2013.  
There will be a 3 year term for the new board members since that is the way the by-laws were written last year.  Greg explained how the board is made up of President, Vice President, Treasurer, and there are 2 representatives each for Traveling Fastpitch and Traveling Baseball.  The rest are members at large.
Greg. G, made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Ernie J, seconded the motion, motion approved and meeting adjourned  7:36p.m.

